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Psalm 111 
 

1 O praise the Lord. I will praise the Lord with my whole heart: 

   in the company of the upright and among the congregation. 

2 The works of the Lord are great: and studied by all who take delight in them. 

3 His deeds are majestic and glorious: and his righteousness stands for ever. 

4 His marvellous acts have won him a name to be remembered: the Lord is gracious and 
merciful. 

5 He gives food to those that fear him: he remembers his covenant for ever. 

6 He showed his people the power of his acts: in giving them the heritage of the heathen. 

7 The works of his hands are faithful and just: and all his commandments are sure; 

8 They stand firm for ever and ever: they are done in faithfulness and in truth. 

9 He sent redemption to his people, he ordained his covenant for ever: holy is his name and 
worthy to be feared. 

10 The fear of the Lord is the beginning of wisdom, and of good understanding are those 
that keep his commandments: his praise shall endure for ever. 

Readings for 22nd August 2021— Thirteenth Sunday After Pentecost 
1 Kings 8: (1,6,10-11) 22-30, 41-43; Psalm 84; Ephesians 6: 10-20, John 6: 56-69 

A Prayer at this Time 
 

Loving God, 
source of healing and comfort, 

at this time of fear,  fill us with your grace, 
that the sick may be made whole,  

the virus contained and the vaccines be 
effectively distributed.  Strengthen those who 

care for the sick, calm the anxious, and protect 
the most vulnerable  in the power of the Spirit 

and in the faith of Jesus Christ our Lord.  
Amen. 

Diocesan Prayer 
 

God in whom we live, and move and have our being, 
we thank you for Jesus Christ who is the Good News. 

By the power of your Holy Spirit, enable us to be people 
who transform lives, make disciples and grow communities, 

that your glory may be revealed in all creation. 
We pray through your Son, Jesus Christ. Amen. 

Prayer of the Week 
Almighty God, 

you have given your only Son 
to be for us both a sacrifice for sin 
and also an example of godly life: 
give us grace that we may always 

thankfully receive the benefits of his 
sacrifice, and also daily endeavour to 

follow the blessed steps of his most holy 
life; through the same Jesus Christ our 

Lord. Amen. 

 

 

Readings for Today:  
1 Kings 2:10-12, 3:3-14; Psalm 111; Ephesians 5:11-21, (22-31); John 6: 51-58 

W E L C O M E  

 

St. Cuthbert’s Anglican Church Tweed Heads 
 

 Our Vision:    Transforming lives through Jesus Christ. 
Our Mission:  Sharing the good news of Jesus Christ, 
      Making disciples and Growing faith communities. 

TWELFTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
15TH AUGUST 2021 

St Cuthbert’s Contact Details 
 

Address: 13 Powell St. (P.O. Box 108), Tweed Heads, NSW 2485 
 

Phone: (07) 5536 1060 Facebook: St Cuthbert’s Anglican Church, Tweed Heads. 
 

Administration Officer: Nicola Agius 
Office Hours: Wednesday, Thursday, Friday    9am-12 noon 
Email: admin@stcuthbertschurch.com.au   Web: www.stcuthbertschurch.com.au 
 

Clergy:  Rev’d Dway Goon Chew 
Phone: (07) 5536 1060  Email: priest@stcuthbertschurch.com.au 
 

Rector’s Warden: Albert Gamble 0499 749 335 
People’s Wardens: Ian Brookes 0402 421 525 
 Brook Koopmans 07 5524 8454 
 

Weekly Service: Sunday 9am COVID-19 Safety Plan in place. 

Sentence: Jesus said, ‘Those who eat my flesh and drink my blood abide in me, and I in 
them.’          John 6.56 

 

Collect:  Everliving God, 
your Son, Jesus Christ, 
gave himself as living bread for the life of the world: 
give us such a knowledge of his presence 
that we may be strengthened and sustained by his risen life 
to serve you continually; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord, 
who lives and reigns with you in unity with the Holy Spirit, 
one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 



 

 

Personal Notes 
 

Birthdays: 18th Don Naylor, 19th Jacqueline Kerr 

Prayer List 
The following people are in need of our prayers at this time:  

 

Kevin Turner, Brian Osborne, Tony Feek, Alan Wyatt, Ross Johnson, Wendy Crook,  
Anne Davies, Marie Gill, Betty Hagen, Betty Bell, Kevin Stuckings, John French,  

Daphne Hawtin, Fay Flaherty, Loretta Flaherty, Joy Kendrick, Iris Pyle, Jacqueline Kerr, Val Chapman, 
Barbara, Cressa Bartosek, Margaret Dudgeon, Trish Hooley, David Leigh, Cliff Boyd, Janis Hepburn,  

Wynn Gilliland, Christine Charlton, Ruth Conlan, Brian Scrase, Colin Hawtin, Nancy Walker,  
Mervyn Fitzpatrick, Elan, Robyn Hobson, Tony de Kievit. 

 

Our Church is committed to protecting your privacy. People on this list have requested prayer.  
Please contact the Parish Office for any changes to the Prayer List 

Reflection 
Again St Paul tells us about God having adopted us to be God’s  children. This 

means that we are no longer slaves but  rather heirs of the promises made to 

those who are God’s children. How wonderful that we have a God who treats us 

not with disdain, but rather with the intimacy that should exist between a dad 

(‘Abba’) and his child.  

• Like the Blessed Virgin Mary, may we bring Christ to birth in our own time 

and place. 

• Give thanks for the work and witness of the Hong Kong Sheng Kung Hui, 

the Anglican Church of Hong Kong 

Text: Robert McLean  

ABM’s Partnerships Coordinator 

© Anglican Board of Mission, 2021 

Mission News 
 

ABM is one of the Mission Agencies supported by our Parish.  We usually support the Lenten Appeal 
each year. They of course have other appeals throughout the year. 

If you would like to receive their regular newsletter, please email info@abmission.org 
Their website address is www.abmission.org 

COVID-19 Update 
From the 18th July we will be having 1 Sunday Service at 9am.  
 

The current restrictions are: 
 

4sq. Meter rules means we have a maximum of 80 people, Face masks must be worn, 
No Singing, Anyone who has been to a Hotspot or affected venue should not be admitted to church, 
We will not be having morning tea.  

Please feel free to call Father Dway if you have any queries.  07 5536 1060 

Diocesan Governance Conference  
 

25th and 26th September in Grafton. Parish Councillors and Lay Ministers should attend. 
Brochures and Registration Forms are now available at back of the church. 

 

 

Supporting our Parish Ministry 
A Big Thank You to All who financially support our Parish either at Worship or electronically. 

If you would like to contribute electronically to the mission and ministry of our Parish, 
you can use the following account. Direct Debiting to our St Cuthbert’s Parish Account with the AFGD 

Name:  Tweed Heads Anglican Parish 
BSB:  705077 
Account No.: 00040111 

 

Please call Rev. Dway on 07 5536 1060 or Treasurer Margaret Bishop on 0413 993 923 
if you have any queries, or would like to discuss this further. 

Coming up in 2021 
 

Today           15th August        @ 10.30am  Parish Council Meeting 

Wednesday  18th August                Mothers Union Cancelled 

Sunday           5th September @   5.00pm   Monthly Spiritual Gym  

           Lindisfarne School Chapel 

Sat & Sun        25-26th September               Diocesan Governance Conference. 

Fri, Sat & Sun 12-14th November        Diocese Synod  

Singing Group 
 

Has been placed on hold 
until current restrictions  

have eased. Any queries  
 please see Tricia Townend 

Scrabble Group 
 

Has been placed on hold 
until current restrictions 

have eased. Any queries   
please see Barbara Marr 

Craft / Friendship Group 
 

Has been placed on hold until 
current restrictions have eased.  

Any queries please see 
Margaret Blaney 

Vinnies Community Sleepout – Supporting Fred’s Place  

Lindisfarne Anglican Grammar School have organised a fundraiser with a Community Sleepout.  
A few students and staff will be participating on the day. The event is being held at Seagulls Club, 
Tweed Heads West, on Friday 27 August 2021 from 6pm.  

 If you would like to donate to a worthwhile cause please us the link below   
https://my.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au/.../lindisf.../donate 

News from the Diocese 
 

Bishop Murray has announced that the Rev’d Kay Hart, Rector of Goondiwindi, and Area Dean of the 
Southern Downs in the Diocese of Brisbane, has accepted his invitation to be Rector of the Parish of 

Maclean. Please keep Rev’d Kay in your prayers as she takes up this important role. 
 

On Friday 6th August Bishop Murray advised that the Rev’d Keith McDonald has died after suffering 
a massive stroke.  Keith was ordained in Lismore and served in the Diocese for many years.  He was 

retired and had been living in Macksville. Please keep the family in your prayers. 
 

Bishop Murray has announced that the Venerable Grahame Yager, Rector of the Parish of Gilgandra 
and Archdeacon to the North West Region Diocese of Bathurst has accepted his invitation to be the 
Ministry Area leader of the Parish of Byron. Please keep Venerable Grahame in your prayers as he 

takes up this important role. 

Craft / Friendship Group 
A big thank you to the lovely ladies from the group for all the beautiful hand knitted and crocheted rugs.  

The rugs have been given to our very grateful parishioners.  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fimg%2F1522227.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fclipart%2F1522227.htm&docid=87yTZlJt1ebmUM&tbnid=zyoBimbAIjCLUM%3A&vet=1&w=490&h=362&bih=682&biw=1280&ved=2ahUKEwiUu
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fmy.fundraise.vinniesnsw.org.au%2Fvinnies-community-sleepout-fred-s-place-2021%2Flindisfarne-anglican-grammar-school%2Fdonate%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0Uallrd-9Jv-WVJiAri-hEZJfO9azE4lWV3R-qsH-3Dwu2JSbm-LUYg90&h=AT0xom0H-JJCl5

